In the final 50 hours of my internship, my team was tasked with finalizing a
presentation to go along with the technical blueprint. This phase proved to be the most
rigorous phase of the internship. Our checks ins with our supervisor were often moved
up to twice a week, as this presentation was extremely important to marketing our
security system to investors.

Our supervisor instructed us that while the presentation should be detailed and
show the thoroughness of our blueprint, it should at the same time be simple enough to
be explained to someone who doesn’t know much about the system or cybersecurity.
This proved to be challenging for our team to navigate and caused us to have to have
more meeting with our supervisor to ensure we were meeting the mark. Our
presentation mainly included key features from our blueprint, such as accessibility
settings, multifactor authentication, risk assessment, and the incident response plan.
Eventually, we were able to put together a more solid rough draft of the presentation,
however our team suggested a longer meeting with our supervisor to go over the
presentation in its entirety so we could have a solid finalized project.

In our finalizing meeting with our supervisor gave us tasks on exactly what
needed to be fixed. We went through, fixing each issue individually, which were largely
tasks such as deleting unnecessary information and shortening slides with unneeded
sections. Despite this meeting spanning around 1-2 hours, when our normal meetings
are usually no longer than 20 minutes, by the end we finalized the presentation and
eventually had to send it off to get approved by the CEO.



